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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents


Newsletter September 2015
Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome to the start of a new and exciting school year. It is always lovely to see the children again after the long summer break and it has been great this year with the sunshine continuing. However this looks due to change over the weekend, so please make sure your child has a coat in school from Monday.
School lunches
There is a slight increase in the price of school meals by 10p per day from Monday 14th September. This is the first increase since 2011.

As you will know school meals are now free for all infant children. This applies to the children in Reception, year 1 and year 2. The amount of money that this will save parents is quite considerable. It costs £11.00 per week for school lunches at the moment. If this is multiplied by the number of weeks in the school year this amounts to £440.00 per child.

School meals cost £2.20 per day (£11.00 per week). Please could lunches be ordered and paid for on Mondays whenever possible as this helps with administration. Lunches can be ordered for separate days as well as weekly. Extra copies of the three week menu can be obtained from the office and weekly menus are displayed on the front door.
If you are eligible for free school meals please continue to apply for this benefit – as it triggers more money for school to offer extra assistance to the children in classrooms. This is called the Pupil Premium Grant and information on how it is spent can be found on our website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk .

If your child is eligible for free school meals you should also be eligible for clothing grants. Forms to apply for these are available either from the website or from the school office. A form is also attached to this newsletter – if your child has just started school and you think you might be eligible please complete the form and return to school.

Fruit and Milk 
Infants are given free fruit for morning break. The older children may purchase fruit for 20 pence per piece from the fruit stall. This is a non-profit making scheme as the money is collected to pay for next week’s fruit.

All children may receive milk in school. This is free for children under 5, but needs to be paid for after a child’s fifth birthday. The milk is provided to school by a company called “Cool Milk”. Parents need to register on their website and pay for the milk. This is then delivered to school three times weekly. The website is www.coolmilk.com .The children get a 198ml carton of milk each day once registered. The milk is given out to those children just after morning break.
Reception September 2016

Applications are now open for school places for September 2016. If you or any friends/neighbours have children born between 1st September 2011 and 31st August 2012 you will need to apply for a school place for your child. Nursery children will already have received information about how to fill in the forms.
If you would like any information or would like a paper form to fill in please call in at the school office. Many families have already applied for places so please don’t wait to get the information. The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2016.
Swimming

Swimming starts for years 6 and 3 on Monday 21st September. Year 6 will be swimming at the Park Leisure Centre in Barrow and year 3 will be swimming at Dalton. We are asking for a voluntary contribution of £3.50 per lesson. This pays towards the cost of transport, tuition and the lifeguard. The children will swim for ten weeks. Contributions for swimming can be paid half-termly or weekly. Please make sure children have their kit with them on Monday mornings – this should include a one piece, suitable swimming costume and a towel.
After School Clubs

These will start in the week beginning Monday 21st September. A timetable showing what is happening will be sent home later this week. Football coaching for years 1 to 6 starts on Tuesday 15th September from 3.15 - 4.15pm. Please remember to bring in any more forms for this by Monday 14th September.
Harvest Festival

The harvest festival will take place on Friday 9th October at 2.30pm. Please come and join us in the hall as we celebrate this Christian festival. Our harvest collection this year will be to provide much needed food for the Barrow Food Bank.
Jewellery in school
Please can all parents remember that jewellery is not allowed in school. This is primarily for the children’s safety. The only exception to this is a pair of plain stud earrings for children who have pierced ears. However these should be removed for PE as soon as the six week limit for new piercings is over. 

Please can parents ensure that children who have pierced ears in years 1, 2 and 3 can take their earrings out for PE. Alternatively please could they leave earrings at home on PE days. The Local Authority is very strict about this rule and we do not want children to miss out on sporting opportunities because of earrings.
Medical conditions

Please keep us up-to-date about all medical conditions. We also need to know about food and nut allergies, so that we can keep all the children as safe as possible. Please remember to make sure your child has a spare inhaler in school if they are asthmatic. 

Class Assemblies

Each term all classes take a turn at presenting a special assembly. This year these will take place at 2.45pm on most Fridays. Parents and friends are welcome to attend these assemblies. A list of dates will be agreed at the staff meeting and sent home by the end of next week.
Coffee Club

Coffee Club re-starts on Thursday 17th September from 9.30 – 10.30am in the school hall. Please come and join us if you would like to. 

Advance warning of other diary dates
	Date
	Event
	For which year group
	Times

	17.09.2015
	Visit to Carlisle Museum and Cathedral
	5
	All day

	18.09.2015
	Forest School Activities at St Paul’s
	2
	Morning

	22.09.2015
	Dinosaur Zoo at The Forum
	1 and 2
	Morning

	25.09.2015
	Dahlicious Dress-up Day
	All
	All day

	30.09.2015
	Skateboarding Workshops
	All
	All day

	01.10.2015
	Visit to Furness Academy
	6
	Morning

	02.10.2015
	Visit to Leighton Moss
	2
	All day

	07.10.2015
	Bright Sparks Electricity Workshop
	6
	All day

	08.10.2015
	African Dance
	All
	All day

	09.10.2015
	Harvest Festival
	All
	2.30pm in hall

	21.10.2015
	Parent consultations
	All
	9.15 – 5.00

	22.10.2015
	Parent consultations
	All
	3.30 – 5.00

	Half term 26.10.2015 – 02.11.2015

	17.12.2015
	Break up for Christmas holiday
	All
	2.00pm


This list will be up-dated as more activities are planned.

Yours sincerely

Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher
Volunteers

I would like to volunteer to help in school.

Name _______________________________________

Contact number _______________________________

Days available ________________________________
Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


